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Canterbury Boys High School  
Works notification 30 November 2022 

We are upgrading Canterbury Boys High School with a new multi-purpose hall. The new hall will include a 
stage, gymnasium, indoor sports court, female and male amenities, first-aid room and back of house 
facilities.  

Site establishment activities to prepare for construction at Canterbury Boys High School are underway. 

Site preparation and tree removal 

Perimeter fencing and hoarding (shade cloth) will be installed to restrict access to the construction site of 
the new multi-purpose hall. work sheds, toilets and meeting rooms will be installed inside the work zone for 
contractor use during construction.  

To accommodate these works, 9 trees are identified to be removed between Monday 12 December and 
Friday 16 December 2022, weather permitting. The identified trees have been approved for removal in the 
Development Application (DA) by Inner West Council.  

All work will be completed in accordance with DA conditions of consent and under guidance of a qualified 
Arborist in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations.  

All power diversions will be diverted and reconnected outside of school hours and there will be no 
disruptions to students and staff.  

Remediation works 

Site establishment activities will involve working with contaminated materials and will be guided by the 
project’s Remediation Action Plan. Work will take place from Monday 12 December 2022 and progress 
during the summer school holidays between Wednesday 21 December 2022 and Saturday 31 January 2023, 
weather permitting. All asbestos containing material will be removed outside of school hours and in 
accordance with the advice of the independent hygienist.  

This area will be remediated in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and any relevant site-specific 
management plans. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited contractors in accordance with 
all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines, and based on assessment of site context and 
conditions.  

The construction site is a controlled environment, with the area secured and appropriate controls and 
monitoring measures installed. Testing will be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated and 
cleared for additional works.  

Working hours  

Work will take place during the approved construction hours, 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday, and 8am to 
5pm Saturdays. No work will occur on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised.  
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We are here to make sure that the works are completed safely and efficiently, with minimal impact on the 
community. 

We will continue to update the community as the project progresses.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority, and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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